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NEWS AND NOTES

Professor Leonard Adams, ILR's Research Director, spoke on regulations
affecting labor at a School for Christmas Tree Growers, held March 4-6 by
Cornell's College of Agriculture.

Professor N. Arnold Tolles is chairman of the Economists' Salary Analysis
Committee, American Economic Association. He was a member of a task force
panel on Economic Opportunity and Growth, sponsored by the Chamber of Com-
merce of the United States.

At a meeting in Washington on March 18, he presented a paper on "An Eval-
uation of the Upjohn Institute Study, Becker, Haber and Levitan: "Programs
to Aid the Unemployed'".

He participated in an on-campus peminar in February for the Guatemalan
Students and Industrial Relations Specalists.

On April 23 Professor Tolles chaired a panel discussion on TV Courses at a
conference for college economists, sponsored by the State Council on Economic
Education, at LeMoyne College in Syracuse. The same week, at the annual
meeting of the State Economics Association, also at LeMoyne College, he was
a discussant on "The Institutionalist View of Economic Change."

Assistant Dean Robert Risley attended a meeting of the National University
Extension Association at Lafayette, Indiana in late April; on the same trip
he participated in a meeting of the University Labor Extension Association in
Washington, D.C.

In early May he attended the annual meeting of the American Society for
Training and Development in Cleveland; Professor Emil Mesics also attended.
Risley attended Governor's Conference on Aging in New York City on May 7.

William Toomey, director of the School's Capital District Office, served
as chairman of a "Mantrap" conference at Saratoga Springs March 19-20.

Professor Lawrence Williams spent two weeks in Lima and Arequipps, Peru,
this spring, observing and consulting regarding the data processing center.

Professor Vernon Jensen attended a meeting in Detroit in early April of
the National Academy of Arbitrators. He is chairman of the Academy's Research
and Education Committee.

Professor Ronald Donovan taught a course for Local 200, Building Service
Employees Union April 1 in Syracuse.

Sylvia and Bruce Powers are parents of a daughter born February 14. She
weighed 6 lbs. 6 oz. Sylvia formerly was employed in the Library's Circulation
Unit.
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George Brooks and Sara Gamm completed training of Hospital and Drug
Workers (Local 1199 in New York City in late March. They attended classes of
Local 1199)and of Post Office teachers in mid-April.

Sara Gamm and Julien Pezet taught a two-day training session in March in
New York for Local 1199, Drug and Hospital Employees and for Retail, Whole-
sale, and Department Store Workers.

Mark Thompson, ILR doctoral candidate, left April 1 to spend a year in
Mexico City conducting a study of the Electrical Workers union in connection
with his thesis. His address is: Lope de Vega 240-3, Col„ Chapultepec -
Morelos, Mexico, D.F., Mexico.

Grace	 e secretary to Professors Clark and Raimon, has recently re-
turned from a wo- eek trip to Florida with her family. The Whites visited
Grace's parents and several points of interest around the state.

Anna Lane, secretary to Professor Konvitz, made her second trip of the
winter to Florida in early March.

Peg O'Neil, secretary to Professors Cheek and Gruenfeld, spent the Spring
recess at the Carlton Beach Hotel in Bermuda.

STAFF CHANGES 
Two staffers have left ILR, and three more plan to leave, since our last re-

port. Kathie Kyle Freese, secretary to Professors Mesics and Trice, left
last month to await the arrival of a first child. Kathie formerly worked
in the Dean's office. She had been at ILR almost three years.
Milton Jones, of the Library circulation staff, left in mid-March to return

to his home town of Detroit. He plans to do graduate work in the fall.
Shirley Seward, part-timer in the Distribution Center, has quit in time to

do some traveling and packing before graduation time. Next year she and her
husband will live in the Champaign, Ill., vicinity where her husband, a
physicist, will do post-doctoral work at the University of Illinois. The
Sewards will spend 9 weeks in Europe this summer.

Sandy Neiss of the Office of Resident Instruction will leave the last of
this month to become a full-time homemaker. She has two small children. Sandy
has worked on alumni records.

Priscilla Edsall, secretary to George Brooks and Sara Gamm, plans to leave
the last of June; she will soon become a mother for the second time. The
Edsalls have one son.
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